
Thursday, December 15, 2022 
4:00 to 5:00 pm 

Zoom 
 
 
Attendees: Wadih Arap, Elisa Bandera, Chang Chan, Nando Cirelli, Shridar Ganesan, Sanjay Goel, 
Carolyn Heckman, Christian Hinrichs, Howard Hochster, Haejin In, Anita Kinney, Edmund Lattime, 
Gina Londino-Greenberg, Cristina Montagna, Renata Pasqualini, Daniel Pearson, Sarah Scharf, 
Zhiyuan Shen, Ioannis Stasinopoulos, Antoinette Stroup, Linda Tanzer, Eileen White, X.F. Zheng, 
Wei-Xing Zong 
 
Agenda 
 

1. Updates on Catchment Area 
 
- The COE team awaits the new New Jersey State Cancer Control Plan, which will be 

published soon. 
- The most recent CCAB meeting was held last night. Dr. Ganesan was a speaker on 

cancer and precision oncology and his talk got a very positive response. 
- The COE Program Liaisons will be compensated for their work through administrative 

supplements, and they will be invited to attend RLC meetings.  
- The recommendation was made to add the COE Program Liaisons to the Program 

Leadership part of the Research Program pages on the CINJ website. 
- Dr. Kinney and a colleague at VCU Massey Cancer Center recently discussed their 

Citizen Scientist Programs.  Some community members had thought one had to be a 
citizen to be a participant in the Program. Therefore, Program’s name is being changed 
to the “Community Scientist Program”.  
 

2. Updates on CCSG  
 
- Dr. Matthew Mattes has done research on DEI, specifically the lack thereof, in radiation 

oncology physicians. This research suggests that there should be more outreach to the 
medical schools that can reflect diversity.   

- Dr. White asked about a comment made by Dr. Cristina Delnevo about CPC recruits 
appearing to be missing from a presentation recently made by Dr. Libutti to the Internal 
Advisory Board Meeting. Gina Londino-Greenberg explained that the IAB meeting slide 
set had included only a set of selected key recruits, for there had been so much 
recruitment into the CPC Program over the current CCSG funding period. 

o The recommendation was made that the title of that slide be renamed to “Select 
Key Recruits” for the upcoming EAB meeting rehearsals.  

 
3. Updates on CINJ Website 

 
- For the Researcher Profile pages on the CINJ website, there needs to be a review of 

how Members are linked to other Rutgers University websites, for some may be very 
outdated or not active. 

- Center Administration was also advised to ensure that no Members are listed without 
laboratory website pages.  

R E S E A R C H  
L E A D E R S H I P  C O U N C I L  



- The Shared resources pages will continue to list information on how to access the 
services, even as the transition to iLab occurs. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting 
January 26, 2023 via Zoom  
 


